
 

T H E  C O R P O R A T I O N  O F  T H E  C I T Y  O F  W I N D S O R  
OFFICE OF THE CITY ENGINEER – ENGINEERING 

 
 

April 18, 2019 
 
 

Dear Property Owner, 
 
 

RE: Provincial/Division Corridor Improvements Phase 2 to 4 – Provincial Road from south of 
Cabana Road East to Walker Road – Project Status 

 
 

The City of Windsor has retained Dillon Consulting for the design of Provincial/Division Corridor 
Improvements Phase 2 to 4. The consulting services include the Provincial Road widening design & 
engineering between south of Cabana and Walker Road, the coordination with the utility agents for the 
corridor utility relocation work and the coordination with property owners for the EA recommended 
land & easement acquisition plan subject to Council approval. 

 
The purpose of this letter is to provide you with updated information regarding the project status and 
utility relocation timelines. 

 
The utility agents will commence their relocation work in the 2019 and the following year(s). 
Tentatively scheduled, the gas main relocation work will be implemented by the Enbridge Gas 
(formerly Union Gas) starting in the week of April 23, 2019. Aecon is the contractor for the gas main 
relocation work. 

 
Please contact Mr. Will Ceccacci – Enbridge Advisor Construction & Project Management at 
519.564.7909 or Mr. Steve Drouin – Aecon Superintendent at 226.787.3163 for any questions 
regarding the gas main relocation work. 

 
Please be advised that for those properties that have fences, planters, curbs & boulders, decorative 
lights and any other structures that currently encroaching onto public Right-of-Way, we urge you to 
remove all the encroachment prior to the commencement of the utility construction if you would like to 
salvage them. As per City of Windsor Bylaw 25-2010, we would not allow any existing encroachment 
that without City of Windsor’s encroachment agreement or permit after the completion of the road 
work. If you currently have an encroachment agreement, we will re-install them after the completion of 
the work. However, we are not going to re-install any encroachment that currently without the 
agreement or permit. 
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Re: Cabana Corridor Improvements Phase 1 

 
 
 

Should you have any questions regarding Provincial Corridor Improvements project, please contact 
Ms. Jane He, P. Eng. -Engineering Department at 519-255-6257, extension 6358 or Mr. Robert 
Molliconi, P. Eng., Dillon Consulting at 519-948-5000. 

 
Yours very truly, 

 
 

Wesley Hicks, P. Eng. 
Senior Manager, Infrastructure & Transportation Planning/Deputy City Engineer 

JH/mb 
 

cc: Councillor Kieran McKenzie 
Mark Winterton, City Engineer, City of Windsor 
Dwayne Dawson, Executive Director, City of Windsor 
Phone Nyge, Contracts Manager, City of Windsor 
Mike Clement, Parks & Recreation, City of Windsor 
Robert Molliconi, P. Eng., Dillon Consulting 
Patrick Brode, Senior Legal Counsel, City of Windsor 
311 Center, City of Windsor 
Will Ceccacci, Enbridge Gas, 
Steve Drouin – Aecon Superintendent 
Sergio Colucci, P. Eng., Engineer II, City of Windsor 
Jane He, P. Eng., Engineer III, City of Windsor 
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